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SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF

THE BETHEL ISLAND MUNICIPAL IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT

BETHEL ISLAND, CALIFORNIA

3085 STONE ROAD

BETHEL ISLAND, CALIFORNIA

DATE:  MAY 3, 2021
The Bethel Island Municipal Improvement District met in a special session located at 3085 Stone Road (via Zoom), Bethel Island, CA at 1:00 p.m.  Upon roll call, the following were found to be present: Directors: Bruce Smith, Anthony Berzinas, and Lisa Kirk.  District Manager Regina Espinoza and Attorney Dave Larsen were also in attendance.  Directors Tom Knorr, Jr. and Steve Lucas were absent.
BOARD DISCLOSURE OF POTENTIAL APPEARANCES OF CONFLICTS OF INTEREST
None.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Because the meeting was being done on Zoom, there was a momentary silence to allow for any public comment.
Director Berzinas stated that he had informed District Manager Espinoza of a 2007 International Water Tender in Oakley for sale.

District Manager Espinoza stated it is non-compliant.  Anything that isn’t Tier 4 or maybe Tier 3 can’t be in the fleet.  The heavy duty equipment would have to be 2012 or later.

AUTHORIZE CONTRACT WITH RITCHIE BROS. FOR THE AUCTION OF THE 1985 PETERBILT DUMP TRUCK
District Manager Espinoza stated the dump truck is non-compliant according to Bay Area Air Quality Management District.  Staff is asking for authorization for her to sign the agreement with Ritchie Bros. to put the 1985 Peterbilt Dump Truck up for auction.  As the dump truck does not meet the requirements of the State and Air Quality District, it can not be operated on the road.  There would be a penalty of $10,000 per month and could be retroactive if the truck is being operated.  At this point, the dump truck is a liability to have in the District’s yard.  Different options were looked at including scrapping the dump truck or selling it at auction.  Selling the dump truck at auction would create revenue instead of scrapping and selling for parts.  The agreement would need to be signed by the end of the week in order for the dump truck to be viewed prior to the auction on June 9, 2021.
Attorney Dave Larsen stated he didn’t like the fact that Ritchie Bros. refers to their terms and conditions on a website, which can be changed at any time.  He recommended on page 2 of the contract to include the Terms and Conditions as Attachment A with the date and attach to the contract.  If Ritchie Bros. is not happy with the change, then they can scratch it out.
A motion was made by Director Berzinas and seconded by Director Kirk to authorize the District Manager to sign the Agreement with Ritchie Bros. to include adding “Attachment A” Terms and Conditions to the Agreement.  The vote showed three directors in favor (Directors Lucas and Knorr, Jr. were absent).  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Director Berzinas and seconded by Director Kirk to adjourn the meeting.  The vote showed three directors in favor (Directors Lucas and Knorr, Jr. were absent).  Motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 1:12pm.

Submitted by Denece Bixby, District Clerk
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